## WEST GOSHEN TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS MEETING April 5, 2006

A special meeting of the Board of Supervisors of West Goshen Township was called to order by Chairman Dr. Robert S. White at 3:59 p.m. on Wednesday, April 5, 2006, at the West Goshen Township Administration Building. All members were present. Dr. White opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.

Dr. White opened the floor for public comment.

Ms. Dorothea Cook from the League of Women Voters said that for many years the League has used the meeting rooms in the West Goshen Township Administration Building. She said the building is centrally located and that candidate and voter education forums had been held in the meeting rooms. Ms. Cook said that recently a new member of the League caused a problem when she sent an unauthorized letter of complaint to the Township. Ms. Cook said she has spoken with the author of the letter and made clear to her that all correspondence from the League must go through the League's officers and the board for approval. She asked the Board of Supervisors to reconsider their decision to deny the League use of the meeting rooms. Dr. White said that the Board will take the matter under consideration.

Mr. John Poth, 549 Willow Way, said that he lives 250 yards from the site of the proposed YMCA on Airport Road in East Goshen Township. He stated that he just recently learned of the proposal for the YMCA and is concerned about the impact it could have on the quality of life in the area of Paoli Pike and Airport Road. Mr. Poth said that he had canvassed the residents in the area of the YMCA and found that 81 out of 90 people were in favor of a delay in the approval process for the project. He said that this would give more time for an in-depth study of the traffic on the adjoining roadways. Mr. Poth expressed his concern that West Goshen Township residents in the vicinity of the proposed YMCA were not advised of the project even though it is in East Goshen Township. He said that the traffic study that was done for the project is inadequate and does not show the true impact that will occur since the YMCA has 15,000 members. Mr. Poth referred to a previous study that was conducted to consider widening Paoli Pike from Route 202 in West Goshen Township to Route 30 in Paoli. He said the conclusion was that it was not feasible to do the widening of Paoli Pike. He questioned why this study was not included in the YMCA traffic study. Mr. Poth thanked Ms. Lynn for meeting with him previously to discuss this situation. He said that the parking proposed for the site will be inadequate and that there is no alternative parking available.

Dr. White said that he did not learn about the YMCA project from a letter but read about it in the newspaper. He said that he attended the hearings in East Goshen Township for the project to represent the Township and that he was the only West Goshen Township resident in attendance. He said that the YMCA has plans to open another access to Paoli Pike which is not in the current plans. He asked Mr. Poth what he would like the Board of Supervisors to do since the project is in another municipality and the final land development plan is to be voted on April 11, 2006. Mr. Poth replied that he will not stop working against the project regardless of what happens on April 11<sup>th</sup>. He said his biggest issue is the traffic and that the current proposal does not assume any traffic increase from the use of the facility by the West Chester Area School District swim teams. Dr. White said that the usual procedure is for the teams to use school buses when going off site from the schools and he asked Mr. Mark Groves from the West Chester Area School District, who was in attendance at the meeting, if this would be the procedure with the proposed YMCA. Mr. Groves replied that the use of school buses is the usual practice but that he is not aware of the potential plans for the use of the YMCA.

Mr. Poth presented a petition to the Board asking that they request the East Goshen Township Board of Supervisors to delay their decision on the YMCA's plans. Dr. White accepted the petition and said that the Board will take the matter under advisement.

Mrs. Evelyn Baker, 900 Sheridan Drive, said that she can understand both sides of the project in that she lives near a community swimming club and traffic is a problem when there are swim meets. On the other hand she said that she is a full member of the YMCA and that all 15,000 members do not use the facility at one time. She said that if the residents want to slow the project down for further study, they need to present constructive solutions to the East Goshen Township Board of Supervisors at their meetings. She said it would be a good idea to visit the YMCA and see the good things they are doing with programs designed for the elderly and young

children. She said that the YMCA is an asset to the community. Mrs. Baker said that it would be helpful to have a traffic signal on Paoli Pike at the end of the exit ramp from northbound Route 202 and Dr. White replied that the engineering study for installing a signal is currently being conducted by PennDOT, in addition to a study for installing a signal at Paoli Pike and Fern Hill Road.

Mr. Robert Ingram, 1225 Paoli Pike, asked if the issue of residents walking along Paoli Pike to the proposed YMCA had been addressed and Dr. White replied that walking along Paoli Pike would not be safe. He said that Paoli Pike is a major state highway and that West Goshen Township has very little input in its maintenance. Mr. Ingram said that West Goshen Township was responsible for providing safety for walking along Paoli Pike and Dr. White replied that the only way to do that was to require the residents along Paoli Pike to install sidewalks and that this would not be practical.

Ms. Janet Poth, 549 Willow Way, said that she agrees with Mr. Poth's statements and is disappointed with this situation. She said it should not be necessary to read a newspaper to get information about projects. She said she is not against the YMCA but that if the YMCA moves from the present West Chester Borough location, people will not be able to walk to the facility. She said that there are wetlands on the proposed site and bald eagles have been seen there. She said that she does not feel that any building should be allowed at the proposed site. She said that the Board should have notified all West Goshen residents about the proposal and informed them of the meetings in East Goshen Township. She said that residents in her neighborhood had seen the sign on the property about the YMCA but did not believe it could be moving to that site. She said that she needed time to get experts to the site to investigate the bald eagles. She said that she does not want to wake up to the sound of trees being cut down.

Mr. William Scott, 405 Franklin Street, said that he was a member of the West Chester Borough Council at the time the YMCA was considering using the lot at Walnut Street and Chestnut Street in West Chester Borough for expansion. He said that the Borough Council did not discourage the YMCA from considering the location for development.

Dr. White announced that the Board met in Executive Session on March 10 and March 24, 2006 to discuss real estate matters.

Ms. Lynn announced that this Board of Supervisors meeting was a Special Meeting and that this would be the only meeting to be held in April. She said that in May the Board of Supervisors meetings will be held on the regularly scheduled days of May 10 and May 24, 2006.

Ms. Lynn announced that Mr. Kenneth Lehr, Park and Recreation Director, was recently sworn in as President of District Three of the Pennsylvania Recreation and Park Society. She said he will serve a two year term.

On motion by Ms. McIlvaine, seconded by Mr. Meakim, the Board unanimously approved the Board of Supervisors minutes from March 8, 2006.

On motion by Mr. Meakim, seconded by Ms. McIlvaine, the Board unanimously approved the Treasurer's Report dated March 31, 2006 for the General Fund, the Sewer Revenue Fund, the Waste and Recycling Fund, and the Capital Reserve Fund, as well as the bills to be paid from the General Fund, the Sewer Fund, the Capital Reserve Fund, and the Waste and Recycling Fund.

Chief Michael Carroll gave the Police Report for the month of March 2006. Chief Carroll announced that the annual Skatearama that was held on Saturday, March 25, 2006 at Ice Line as part of the "Say No To Drugs" program was a success with 575 participants.

Chief Carroll announced that Mr. Thomas W. Flick, Jr., who retired in 1985 after 26 years of service as a West Goshen Township Police Officer, passed away on April 1, 2006.

Mr. Raymond McKeeman, Zoning Officer, gave the Fire Marshal Report for the month of March 2006. Mr. McKeeman also gave the report for Good Fellowship Ambulance. The report for Goshen Fire Company was not available.

Mr. McKeeman, gave the Building Inspection Activity Report for March 2006.

On motion by Dr. White, seconded by Mr. Meakim, the Board unanimously approved the signing of the contract with D. Malloy Paving, Inc., for the Five Points Road Reconstruction Project. Bids for this project were opened and read at the February 22, 2006 Board of Supervisors meeting.

The following bids for 2006-2007 Pavement Markings were opened and read by Mr. Richard Craig, Township Engineer:

Vendor	Grand Total
Alpha Space Control	0.6.10
P. O. Box 226	
Fayetteville, PA 17222	\$47,395.03
Interstate Road Management Corp.	
322 Rocky Road	
Hazleton, PA 18201	\$67,899.18
PSX Inc.	
708 Terminal Way	
Kennett Square, PA 19348	\$45,213.05

On motion by Ms. McIlvaine, seconded by Mr. Meakim, the Board unanimously approved awarding the bid for the 2006-2007 Pavement Markings to PSX Inc. pending a review of the bids by Mr. Craig.

The following bids for the purchase of one (1) 20-Ton Equipment Trailer were opened and read by Mr. Craig:

Vendor	Total Cost Delivered to Township	
Stephan L. Green Trailers, Inc.		
74 Squankum Yellowbrook Road	\$13,700.00	
Farmingdale, NJ 07727		
CASE		
Eagle Power & Equipment		
953 Bethlehem Pike	\$16,270.00	
P. O. Box 425		
Montgomeryville, PA 18936		
Seely Equipment & Supply Co., Inc.		
1325 Highway 34	\$16,735.00	
Farmingdale, NJ 07727		
H. A. DeHart & Son		
Transportation Equipment Specialists		
311 Crown Point Road	\$17,294.00	
Thorofare, NJ 08086-9999		
Cherry Valley Tractor Sales		
35 Route 70 West	\$18,912.25	
Marlton, NJ 08053-3099		

On motion by Dr. White, seconded by Ms. McIlvaine, the Board unanimously approved awarding the bid to Stephan L. Green Trailers, Inc., pending a review of the bids by Mr. Craig.

The following bids for the purchase of one (1) Self Propelled Asphalt Paver were opened and read by Mr. Craig:

Vendor	Total Cost Delivered to Township
Asphalt Care Equipment, Inc. 2765 Galloway Road Bensalem, PA 19020	\$48,743.00
Penn-Jersey 120 Gordon Drive Lionville, PA 19341	\$51,168.00

On motion by Ms. McIlvaine, seconded by Mr. Meakim, the Board unanimously approved awarding the bid to Penn-Jersey pending a review of the bids by Mr. Craig.

The following bids for the lease of a 19,000 lbs. GVW Dump Truck with Snow Plow and Tailgate Salt Spreader were opened and read by Mr. Craig:

Vendor	Trade-In Value	3 Year Lease Cost Per Payment	
Fred Beans Ford of West Chester 1155 West Chester Pike West Chester, PA 19382	\$14,000.00	\$18,294.93 Per Year \$54,844.79 Total Cost	
Faulkner Ford Mercury, Inc. 321 S. West End Boulevard Quakertown, PA 18951	S. West End Boulevard in conformance with the		

On motion by Ms. McIlvaine, seconded by Mr. Meakim, the Board unanimously approved awarding the bid to Fred Beans Ford of West Chester pending a review of the bids by Mr. Craig.

The following bids for the purchase of one (1) 2006 4-Wheel Drive, Cab and Chassis with Utility Body were opened and read by Mr. Craig:

Vendor	Total Cost	Less Trade-In	Net Price
Faulkner 705 Autopark Boulevard West Chester, PA 19382-4976	No Bid		
Fred Beans Ford of West Chester 1155 West Chester Pike West Chester, PA 19382	\$60,925.00	\$23,000.00	\$37,925.00
Faulkner Ford Mercury, Inc. 321 S. West End Boulevard Quakertown, PA 18951	Not opened. Submittals were not in conformance with the specifications.		

On motion by Mr. Meakim, seconded by Ms. McIlvaine, the Board unanimously approved awarding the bid to Fred Beans Ford of West Chester pending a review of the bids by Mr. Craig.

On motion by Mr. Meakim, seconded by Ms. McIlvaine, the Board unanimously approved Resolution 08-2006 setting the date of May 10, 2006 to hold a Public Hearing to consider the application of West Goshen Town and Country, L.P, for Text Amendments to Chapter 84 of the West Goshen Township Zoning Ordinance to revise the requirements for outdoor seating with restaurant uses, to revise dimensional requirements for parking spaces in shopping center uses and to revise setback requirements in the C-2 Zoning District.

Mrs. Baker asked where the property in this application was located and Mr. Meakim replied that it is the Town and Country Shopping Center which is located on West Chester Pike.

On motion by Ms. McIlvaine, seconded by Mr. Meakim, the Board unanimously approved Resolution 09-2006 authorizing placement of School Zone Speed Limit signs on Lincoln Avenue from Montgomery Avenue to Garfield Avenue, and No Parking signs on the east side of Old Fern Hill Road from Fern Hill Road to Fern Hill Road.

On motion by Dr. White, seconded by Ms. McIlvaine, the Board unanimously approved Resolution 10-2006 adopting a restated West Goshen Township Deferred Compensation Plan document that conforms with changes brought about by the Economic Growth and Tax Relief Reconciliation Act (EGTRRA) of 2001.

Mrs. Baker asked about the purpose of this resolution and Ms. Lynn explained that the Township has a deferred compensation plan for employees through Hartford Insurance and that periodically it is updated. She said that the last update was in 1998.

On motion by Dr. White, seconded by Ms. McIlvaine, the Board unanimously approved Resolution 11-2006 setting the date of May 24, 2006, to hold a Public Hearing to consider the application of T-Mobile Northeast, LLC, for Conditional Use in the I-2-R Light Industrial District at 890 South Matlack Street for a proposed 120 foot monopole antenna support structure and radio equipment cabinets within a 50 by 50 foot fenced in area.

On motion by Dr. White, seconded by Ms. McIlvaine, the Board unanimously approved a Final Land Development Plan for courtyard renovations at Fugett Middle School for the West Chester Area School District located at 500 Ellis Lane. Mr. Mark Groves and Mr. James Whitesal from West Chester Area School District and Mr. Jason Best from ELA Group were present to represent the plan.

On motion by Mr. Meakim, seconded by Ms. McIlvaine, the Board unanimously approved a Final Land Development Plan for Maintenance Garage modifications for West Chester University located at 814 South Matlack Street. Ms. Jane Shields, Esquire, from MacElree Harvey, Mr. Paul D. Erfle from STV Incorporated, Mr. Ted Ruppert, Project Manager and Ms. Delores Giardina from West Chester University were present to represent the plan.

Dr. White opened the floor for public comment. No comments were made.

There being no further business, on motion by Dr. White, seconded by Ms. McIlvaine, the meeting was adjourned at 5:06 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Sandra K. Turley Township Secretary